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Newsletter 19    7 July 2017 
 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 

 

Aladdin 

 

It has been a really exciting year for the Performing Arts Department and the final production of the year was a 

superb performance of Aladdin.  This was a sell out and there were some inspiring performances from the KS3 

students.  Well done to all who were involved in making it such a memorable show and I am looking forward to 

the school’s senior musical of Grease in November.   

 

School Trips 

Trips, residential events, visits and pilgrimage ‘season’ is upon us. Just to give you a flavour over last week, this 

week and next week. 

 

Y8 Ford Castle, Senior Music Tour to Luchon, Geography Trip to Iceland, Y12 Go-Ape Dalby Forest, Y12 English Trip 

to Whitby, Y7-8 Bronte Museum Trip, Lourdes Pilgrimage, Y12 Media Trip to University of Bradford, Y7-8 – Trip to 

see The Adams Family at Bradford Alhambra, Y8 History trip to Normandy, Y10 to Sorrento, Y11-12 Camino 

Pilgrimage, Y7-10 Great Yorkshire Show, Y9-10 Theatre and Drama Trip to London, York Army Museum, Y10 

Salamanca Language Trip, Y12 Gold D of E, and Y7 Yorkshire Wildlife Park. 

 

So as you see, we have a lot going on for students to get involved with. As always, I would like to thank the staff 

and parents for their support. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Mr R A Pritchard 
Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
As stated at half term we felt it was important to remind students and parents of the uniform policy, with 
particular reference to school shoes, as there seems to be confusion as to what is suitable.  Please see on the next 
page of this letter some visuals of what is and is not appropriate with regards to footwear.  Trainers are not 
allowed whether they are black or any other colour.  Black pumps are also not allowed which includes Vans and 
other makes, including cotton pumps.  Ankle or Chelsea boots may not be worn in school. 
 
If students are currently wearing all black trainers/pumps we do not expect you to buy them new shoes for this 
academic year, but we are expecting all students to be wearing correct footwear by September 2017. 
 
We thank you for your support in this matter and if you have any further queries please get in touch via the 
number given below. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Mr Stansfield 
Deputy Head 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  

UNACCEPTABLE GIRLS AND BOYS FOOTWEAR 
TRAINERS 

 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
PUMPS 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

ACCEPTABLE BOYS AND GIRLS FOOTWEAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



  

INFORMATION  

Dates for Your Diary  

Please see below for forthcoming events; all other events are detailed on the school website. 

http://sjfchs.org.uk/ 

Trophies 
Please could those students who received a trophy at the Presentation Evening last September return them to 
Reception ASAP. 
 
Y11 Prom Photos  
These can now be collected from Reception. 
 
GCSE Post Results Services - Year 11 
 
Please be advised that if any students would like to request an Enquiry about Result (EAR) or Access to Script 
(ATS) following their GCSE results, the request form can be found on the school website under the curriculum tab. 
See link below. 
 
http://sjfchs.org.uk/curriculum/examination-arrangements/ 
 
All requests must be emailed to exams@sjfchs.org.uk and all fees should be paid by Parent Pay at the time of the 
request.  If you are unable to access Parent Pay, please email finance@sjfchs.org.uk as soon as possible to have 
this set up. Please note requests will not be processed if payment is not received.  
 
Any queries, please contact Mrs Haley, Exams Officer. 
 
Feast Day Mass 
 

On Friday 23 June, the whole school took part in the Feast Day Mass followed 
by a cream tea for the staff where £150 was raised for the Lourdes Pilgrimage. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Y8 Dancers 
 

Y8 dancers visited one of our feeder primary schools, St Mary's, Knaresborough. 
The dancers performed a number of group dances, solo and duets to pupils in 
KS2 before leading a workshop to the Y5 class. The students got the Y5 pupils all 
excited about our forthcoming production of "Grease" by teaching them a 
routine to "We'll Always be Together". St Mary's thanked us for the visit saying, 
"Everyone thoroughly enjoyed it and it was very moving to listen to past pupil 
Scarlett Watson singing in the hall again".  
 

We can't wait to return next year. Well done dancers. 

 

 

http://sjfchs.org.uk/
http://sjfchs.org.uk/curriculum/examination-arrangements/
mailto:exams@sjfchs.org.uk
mailto:finance@sjfchs.org.uk


  

 
North Yorkshire Secondary School Teaching Awards 
Congratulations to Miss C Huegett who received a Highly Commended Award for 
Outstanding Support in Schools at the North Yorkshire Secondary School Teaching Awards 
held at Rudding Park on 29 June. 
 
At SJF School, Miss Huegett undertakes teaching commitments, is studying for an Open 
University Degree as well as the many extra curricular activities she devotes her time to 
which include coaching Girls Football, Rugby, Rounders and Tennis teams.   
She has made an outstanding contribution to SJF along with the development, confidence 
and resilience she empowers in the children. 
 
 

Luchon Trip 

The music department have been enjoying an action packed trip to Luchon, Harrogate's twin town in the south of 
France at the foot of the Pyrenees. Performances have included playing in the town centre of Luchon on its 
beautiful bandstand, singing at mass in the town Church and performing in the 11th Century Church in the village 
of Garin. The town's residents have been hugely welcoming to the group of musicians and provided a number of 
activities free of charge. The students went up to Superbagneres, the ski resort in Luchon by cable car before their 
final performance. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 5 & 6 Primary School Football Festival Success 
 
On Tuesday 4th July, we were delighted to host our inaugural 6 a-side mixed Football Festival for our feeder 
primary schools on our new state of the art Astroturf at St John Fisher.  
 
The festival consisted of approximately 100 Year 5 and 6 pupils from Barkston Ash, St Joseph's, Wetherby, St 
Robert's, St Wilfrid's and St Edward's Primary Schools.  
  
It was an action packed day filled with fun, football and building friendships. The day was a huge success, enabling 
students to showcase their talents and enjoy a full day of competitive football. Each school embraced the 
competitive nature whilst encompassing the School Games' values.  
  
We were delighted to see our feeder primary schools come together to create a positive and enjoyable 
experience for all the young people at our inaugural football competition.  
 

Barkston Ash 'A' team lifted the trophy, running out as winners of the 
competition after winning 8 out of their 9 games. It was a nail-biting finish 
with St Edward's 'A' team pipping St Robert's 'A' team to second place on 
goal difference, with both teams being only 2 points behind Barkston Ash.  
 
Followed closely behind were St Joseph's and then St Wilfrid's, rounding up 
a successful festival full of passion, enjoyment, teamwork and talent!  
  

 



  

Once again, our St John Fisher Sports Leaders put on an incredible display and made the competition a success. 
Their roles included being a referee, team leader, timekeeper, coach, results official and much, much more. They 
are a credit to themselves and St John Fisher as without them and their superb leadership skills and friendly 
manner, the festival would not have been possible. 
 
Congratulations to everyone who took part!  
 
Aladdin 
 
The KS3 performance of Disney's Aladdin Jr was a huge success and the cast delivered top quality performances 
to a sold out audience.   It was hugely entertaining and featured a very talented cast, including Lauren Magill as 
Jasmine, Aidan Greene as Aladdin and Rory Kelly as the Genie.    Lauren is in Year 7 and really shone as Princess 
Jasmine, giving a sensitive performance and singing beautifully, making her "A Whole New World" duet with 
Aladdin a real heartfelt highlight of the show.   Aidan and Rory gave energetic and amusing performances, proving 
that they are a comedy double act in the making!  Rory was a larger than life Genie with fantastic stage presence, 
and Aidan gave a confident, slick and convincing performance as the street rat Aladdin.  The whole cast shone in 
the big musical numbers, with fantastic choreography from Miss Murphy, and great set design from the Year 9 
BTEC Production students.    Miss Booth, Head of Drama, said "I think this has been our best KS3 production yet, 
and has been an absolute joy to work on.  The standard of the performances was really inspiring and I can't wait 
to work with these students again on another production."      

 

 

 

 

 

It's been a really exciting year in the Performing Arts department as we were one of the first schools in the 
country to produce Billy Elliott earlier in the year, and we have also had several students making TV debuts this 
year!  Aidan Greene, Ellie Sykes and Tom Fenlon all took part in CBBC's Sam and Mark's Big Friday Wind Up, which 
aired on BBC1, as a result of a CBBC casting workshop which took place in school.     

We have also just cast our next senior musical which will be Grease, on from 28th November - 1st December, and 
our next Shakespeare School's Festival performance, which is A Midsummer Night's Dream, which will be 
performed at the Carriageworks Theatre on Friday 10th November.     

Ogden Awards of Physicist of the Year for SJF at Leeds University 
 
James was chosen by Mr Ibison from this year's students because of his 
excellent interest and progress during the AS course. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  

Y7/Y8 Brontë Society and Brontë Parsonage Museum Trip 

" I'm just going to write because I cannot help it" - 
Charlotte Brontëέ 

Students from Years 7 and 8 enjoyed a sunny trip to Haworth to visit the 
Brontë Parsonage Museum. The trip included entry into the museum (the 
Brontë's house where they lived and crafted their novels), a guided walk of 
the local area with picturesque views and a creative writing workshop 
where students wrote under their very own pseudonyms bringing artefacts 
and objects from the house to life. 

 

 

Sports Results 
 

Y9 and Y10 Rounders Results 
                 Harrogate Grammar School                             SJF 
Y9                              11.5                                                    26.5 
Player of the Match – Jess Flynn 
 
Y10                            13.5                                                   19.5 
Players of the Match – Jen Tunstall and Mary Windle 
 
Well done to both Harrogate Grammar and SJF who played the 
game in a fantastic spirit, making it a really enjoyable game of 
rounders. 
 
English School’s National Track and Field Athletics Cup Final 
The Junior Boys represented the School at the National Finals last Saturday – once again being the only school 
from the North East of England region to qualify for the Junior Boys.  This is the second time the school has 
managed to achieve this with a Junior Boys team following on from the success of last year. 
 
Having won the Area round and then the County round of this competition Fishers were up against some of the 
strongest Athletics schools in the country. The team matched the achievement of last year’s team by finishing in 
an excellent 11th place but actually scored more points. 
 
Despite competing against boys from other schools who had significantly greater physical advantage the boys 
competed well in all events.  
Most impressive on the track was: 
Will Hugill (1500m) 4m 39.2 secs 
Jacob Anderson Codman (100m) 12.4 secs  
Callum Hodgson with a PB in the 1500m – 5m 01. 3 secs 
In the Field Events Jacob Anderson Codman achieved a PB in the Triple Jump – 10m.33. 
A thoroughly enjoyable day, well done to all the boys. 
 
Team: 
Drew Foster        Jacob Anderson Codman    Davide Santoro    Will Barker 
Louis Howarth    Findlay Waudby                    Dominic Jones      Alex Rennocks 
Will Hugill            Callum Hodgson                   Freddie Brown     Zeno Coultas 
Luca Noblett 
 
 



  

Sports Fixtures 
 

Monday 10 July 
Y9 & Y10 A/B Girls Rounders v King James @SJF, 15:30-17:30 
GCSE Athletics @York University 
 
Wednesday 12 July 
U16 Harrogate & Craven Football trials, @ SJF Astro, 16:30-17:30 
 
Saturday & Sunday 15 & 16 July 
Yorkshire County Tennis Finals @ John Charles Tennis Finals 
 
Monday 17 July 
Y7 & Y8 A/B Girls Rounders v King James @ King James, 15:10-17:45 
 
PE Extra Curricular Timetable  
Please see below for the summer PE Extra Curricular Timetable (April to July) and Girls’ Rounders Fixtures. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
News from the Science Desk – July 2017 
 
“Space is big. You just won't believe how vastly, hugely, mind-bogglingly big it is.  
 
I mean, you may think it's a long way down the road to the chemist's, 
but that's just peanuts to space.”  
 
Douglas Adams, The Hitchhiker's Guide to the Galaxy 
Year 7 
 
Yorkshire Wildlife Park, have you booked your place?!  
Tuesday 18th July. £18.00 and appears on parent pay. 
 
Year 7 have completed their end of year test and this will help us divide the year in to new, mixed sets, which are 

not streamed, but will give pupils the opportunity of working with those from other forms. 
 
Revision Material for Year 7 and 8 

Collins KS3 Revision Science ISBN 978-0-00-756282-4 

CGP Key Stage Three Science - The Workbook ISBN 978-1-84146-239-4 

The two books above can be obtained for a combined price of £7.50 from the Science prep room. 
 
Year 8 
Year 8 have completed their end of key stage assessment, the results of this will help us divide the year in to new, 
streamed sets on each side of the year. We continually assess setting across Year 9 and are happy for movement 
between groups, where evidence shows this is necessary. Generally the two top groups in each side of the year 
will supply the majority of those who go on to pursue Separate Sciences.  
 
Year 9 
 

Year 9 have now completed their tests in Biology, Chemistry and Physics. We will hoover up any stragglers over 
the next few days. We will have marked these in time for it to be reflected in pupils’ end of year grade and 
progress 
 
The results of these tests will help us divide the year in to new, initial streamed sets for the beginning of Y10. This 
will give us an indication of those who should pursue separate science and those for whom combined science is 
more appropriate and set for Y10 accordingly. 
 
However we will test pupils in Y10, around Christmas, and again at this current time of year and will make set 

changes where evidence supports this. 
 
Year 10 
 

I look forward to meeting parents and further detailing the challenges that face pupils, at the Y11 presentation 
evenings in the next academic year. 
 
We have identified suitable revision guides and work books for the new curriculum. We will carry a rolling 
stock of books that are suitable for Revision Guide and Workbook together for Combined Science (£10), and 
Revision Guide and Workbook for each of Biology, Chemistry and Physics (£4 each). If you are unsure as to 
which is the most suitable then the class teacher will be able to advice accordingly. 
 



  

Pupils will continue to have access to Kerboodle which will provide on-line text books supporting the new 
specification together with a suite of further resources which are very useful if accessed. Please contact me if 
there are any issues regarding logging on. 
 
Library 
Please be aware that as well as current text books and reference books, that the library also carries the following 
publications for those that may wish to read around science based topics. These include: 
 
New Scientist 
Biological Sciences Review 
Chemistry Review 
Physics Review 
Studentbmj 
 
Please visit the library and utilise these fantastic informative publications. 
 
Events 
The Microbiology Club represented the school at the STEM inspirations event at the Yorkshire Air Museum. The 
event brought together over 20 schools showcasing their technological skills, designs and scientific findings. We 
displayed our work from the microbiology club this year and also had time to spend finding out about the projects 
other schools had undertaken as well as enjoy some free time exploring the aircraft in the museum. The students 
were a credit to the school and a great day was had by all. 
 

A group of 14 AS Physics students went to a Nuclear Astrophysics master class at the University of York. Students 

attended lectures by expert speakers on cutting edge research and completed workshops on nuclear reactions in 

stars. We hope that this will spark an interest to pursue these subjects beyond A level and inspire the next 

generation of Cosmologists. 

 
A team from Bradford University delivered a workshop on Tuesday 4th July to Y12 all about spectroscopy. Students 

gained hands on experience of serial dilutions using a UV spectrometer and seeing the use of NMR spectrometer. 

The information was used to ôsolve a crimeõ in a CSI style situation. This was enjoyed by all and gives excellent links 

to the A-level course and beyond. 

 
Watch this space for more information of upcoming events in Science. 
 
Mr Tanner-Smith 
Head of Science 
rtanner-smith@sjfchs.org.uk 
 
Which subjects can give me the most options at University? 

Many courses at university level build on knowledge and skills which you will gain while still at school.  

Where this is the case, universities need to make sure that all the students they admit have prepared themselves 

in the best way to cope with their chosen course. For this reason, some university courses may require you to 

have studied a specific subject prior to entry, others may not. However, there are some subjects that are required 

more often than others. These subjects are sometimes referred to as facilitating subjects. 

Subjects that can be viewed as facilitating subjects are: 

• Mathematics and Further Mathematics 

• English Literature 

• Physics 

mailto:rtanner-smith@sjfchs.org.uk


  

• Biology 

• Chemistry 

• Geography 

• History 

• Languages (Classical and Modern) 

You don’t necessarily need to have studied three facilitating subjects at A-level. Some courses require one or 

two facilitating subjects, whilst for other courses there are no specific subject requirements. 

If you don’t know what you want to study then it’s a really good rule of thumb that taking two facilitating 

subjects will keep a wide range of degree courses open to you. 

VLE 
On the KS3 area of the VLE are support materials, the first of the support materials is an interactive booklet and 
requires students to log on using their school log on, and a password of ‘password’ until changed, the second of 
which provides summary/revision sheets for the appropriate topics. 
 
1.Click on either of these two tabs on the school website. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2.Scroll down and click on Student VLE: 

 

 

 

 

 

3.Scroll down to Science 

 

 

 

 

 

4.Click on the subject area that you would like to explore. 

 

 

 



  

 

5.The KS3 area has two large resources supporting the  
  whole of Y7 and Y8. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The interactive book requires a log in which is the same as students’ email address (Year of start at SJF, first 5 
surname letters, initial – e.g. 09TanneR), with password set as password until changed. There have been some 
technical issues with some PC software issues for this resource, so if there are any problems do use the 2nd 
resource. 
 

 
The Science revision sheets do not require a login, and can be printed out, with the answers at the end of the 
resource. 

 

6.The GCSE area is now divided in to: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7.From here you can access the material relevant to the area of study, as well as the link to Kerboodle (for Y9, Y10 
and Y11) 

 

To log on: 
 
Username: Initial followed by surname (e.g. rtannersmith) 
Password: Initial followed by surname again (you will be prompted to change this once logged on). 
Centre no: qjq1 (QJQ1 –in lower case) 
 
Revision Apps 
In this day of portable devices, you may like to explore the following revision applications: 
Test and Learn Science GCSE AQA. 
AQA Core Science GCSE textbook. 
 

Getrevising.co.uk 
 

Make an exam revision timetable 
Install exam dates 
Exam board, unit and topics 
How many hours wanting to be dedicated 
Links to exam board specific revision materials such as flash cards and mind maps. 
 
We have had very positive responses from those pupils and parents who have utilised this resource thus far. 



 

PE EXTRA-CURRICULAR TIMETABLE 2017 – APRIL TO JULY  
  

   LUNCH TIME SPORT   WHERE   TEACHER   AFTER SCHOOL SPORT   WHERE   TEACHER   

MON   

KS3 YOUNG LEADERS AWARD   
YEAR 7 & 8 BOYS ATHLETICS   

YR 9 & 10 BOYS TENNIS   
FORM FOOTBALL LEAGUES   

S HALL   
FIELD   

COURTS   
ASTRO   

MISS HUEGETT   
MR KNOWLES   

MR MILLS   
MR PASS   

ROUNDERS MATCHES   
  
  

ALL YEARS BOYS TENNIS   

LOCAL 
SCHOOLS   

  
COURTS   

MISS HUEGETT   
  
  

MR MILLS   

TUES   
ALL YEARS GIRLS FOOTBALL   
YEAR 7 & 8 BOYS ATHLETICS   

YEAR 9 BOYS CRICKET   

ASTRO   
FIELD   

S HALL   

MISS HUEGETT   
MR KNOWLES   

MR STANSFIELD   

ALL YEARS GIRLS ROUNDERS 
PRACTICE   

ASTRO   MISS HUEGETT   

WED   

ALL YEARS GIRLS ROUNDERS   
YEAR 7 & 8 BOYS ATHLETICS   

YR 7 & 8 BOYS TENNIS   
YEAR 10 BOYS CRICKET   

ASTRO   
FIELD   

COURTS   
S HALL   

MISS HUEGETT   
MR KNOWLES   

MR MILLS    
MR BARTON & MR 

TANNER-S   

YEAR 7, 8, 9 & 10   
BOYS AND GIRLS ATHLETICS   

FIELD   

MR KNOWLES   
MR PASS   

MISS THOMAS   
MRS NIGHTINGALE   

THURS   
ALL YEARS GIRLS TENNIS   

YEAR 7 & 8 BOYS ATHLETICS   
YEAR 7 BOYS CRICKET   

COURTS   
FIELD   

S HALL   

MISS HUEGETT   
MR KNOWLES   

MR PASS   

         

FRIDAY   

ALL YEARS GIRLS CRICKET   
YEAR 7 & 8 BOYS ATHLETICS   

YEAR 8 BOYS CRICKET   
FORM FOOTBALL LEAGUES   

YR 7 MIXED DODGEBALL CLUB  

S HALL   
FIELD   

S HALL    
ASTRO   

GYM  

MISS HUEGETT   
MR KNOWLES   
MR HEATON   

MR PASS   
SPORTS LEADERS  

         

 



 

ST JOHN FISHER GIRLS’ ROUNDERS FIXTURES 2017 
 

 

 

Wk Date Age Group Versus Venue 
Meet Time and 

Place 
Pick up Time and Venue 

Method of 
Transport 

2 Mon 8th May 
Y9 & 10 

A/B 
St Aidan’s St Aidan’s Reception @ 3.30pm St John Fisher @ 5.30pm  

1 Mon 15th May 
Y7 & 8 

A/B 
St Aidan’s St John Fisher Astro @ 3.30pm St John Fisher @ 5.30pm  

2 Mon 22nd May 
Y9 & 10 

A/B 
Rossett Rossett Reception @ 3.25pm 

Rossett @ 5.20pm or SJF @ 
5.30pm (1 bus) 

New Minibus 
+ 6 Taxi’s 

1 Mon 5th June 
Y7 & 8 

A/B 
Rossett St John Fisher Astro @ 3.30pm St John Fisher @5.30pm 

 
 

1 Thurs 8th June 
Y7,8,9  

A 
Area Tournament 

School Games 
Rossett Reception @ 2.40pm 

Rossett @ 5.40 or SJF @ 5.50pm 
(1 bus) 

New Minibus 
+ 6 Taxi’s 

2 Mon 12th June 
Y9 & 10 

A/B 
Ripon Grammar St John Fisher Astro @ 3.30pm St John Fisher @ 5.30pm  

1 Mon 19th June 
Y7 & 8 

A/B 
Ripon Grammar Ripon Reception @ 2.40pm Ripon @ 5.20pm or SJF @ 6pm 

1 x 49 seater 
Coach 

2 Mon 26th June 
Y9 & 10 

A/B 
Harrogate Grammar 

Harrogate 
Grammar 

Reception @ 3.25pm 
HGS @ 5.20pm or SJF @ 5.30pm  

(1 bus) 
New Minibus 
+ 6 Taxi’s 

1 Mon 3rd July 
Y7 & 8 

A/B 
Harrogate Grammar St John Fisher Astro @ 3.30pm St John Fisher @ 5.30pm  

2 Mon 10th July 
Y9 & 10 

A/B 
King James St John Fisher Astro @ 3.30pm St John Fisher @ 5.30pm  

1 Mon17th July 
Y7 & 8 

A/B 
King James King James Reception @3.10pm 

KJS @ 5.20 or SJF at 5.45  
(1 bus) 

New Minibus 
+ 6 Taxi’s 


